# Village Newsletter Number 197 September 2013

If anyone has news, information or wishes to promote a Village Service or Event then please leave details in the mailbox of 4, Woodlands or a message on the answer machine Tel:668368 or e-mail: parrotandseal@hotmail.com. We try to deliver the Newsletter on the first of the month so please ensure contributions arrive at least two days before the end of the month. If you are not on the delivery route but would like to receive a copy of the Newsletter please e-mail us and we will add you to the e-mail receivers.

# Village Services & Goods.

<u>Post office.</u> Open 9.00-2.00 Mon & Tues. Mail collection time 12.30pm and 4.00pm.

<u>The Coach House</u>. Open every evening to villagers and local residents.

The Ashfield Country Manor. Call 668221.

Early morning newspaper delivery

Malton News Tel 694005

Milk & Free Range Eggs Deliveries: For daily doorstep Mon, Wed & Fri Morning deliveries. Colin & Eunice Brewer. Tel: 668374

Window cleaning. Call John for a quote Tel: 01723 585050 or 07772771657

Youth club Closed until someone will reactivate it! If you can help call Susan or Peter Tel: 668 368.

Building & Property Maintenance.

- 1 David Dussold on 669096. Visit his website: www.daviddussold.co.uk for more information.
- **2** J.R.M Builder, James McClure, 5 Harding's Yard Tel: 669202; Mob 07717412948 email j.r.m@msn.com Babysitting services

Fern Bloom offers evening babysitting. Tel: 668 368 Jessica Corton also is available. Tel 668496

<u>Facebook</u> We're on Facebook. Join the "Kirby Misperton People."

<u>Village Magazines and Book Service</u>. Second hand Books and Magazines are available at an unmanned stall in the Village Hall. Books 50p and Magazines 30p. All proceeds to Village Hall.

<u>Electrical Services</u>. Andy Winship at Orchard House on 07778122580 or <u>orchard.house@live.co.uk</u>

<u>Joinery Services.</u> Matthew Sawdon contact: 669473 or 07815904212 or <u>msawdon@btinternet.com</u>

<u>Country Cradle</u> - Children's clothing at Beansheaf Farm. Open 10.00-4.00 Mon, Tue, Fri and Sat Contact: Lesley on 668547 or 07920062111.

Avon Rep. Susan Bloom 668368.

<u>Fish and Chips</u>. Tuesday evenings 7.45 – 8.00pm. Order by telephone on 07536008741.

<u>Village Vicar Rev Stephen Gamble.</u> Tel: 01751 474961 e-mail revsrgamble@hotmail.com

## What's On in SEPTEMBER!

### September Coach House Quiz.

Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> July at 8pm. This is the shorter quiz but with the same raffle and prize and the Coach House kindly provide sandwiches to contestant teams.

#### **Car Boot Fair**

The Village Hall Committee would like to thank everybody who generously donated items which we could sell at the Pickering Car Boot Fair – we had to take two vehicles to get everything in!. In total we raised a very welcome £182 for Village Hall funds.

### **Great Value Prize Bingo**

The next Bingo Night will be on Friday 13 September and will again offer a book of 5 games plus 2 flyers for £5. There will be <u>free</u> tea, coffee, juice and homemade cakes at the interval. Doors open at 7pm with 'eyes-down' at 7.30pm. We look forward to seeing you there.

### **Village Hall Dinner Evening**

David and Sue Dussold will be hosting the September evening Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> September at 7.30pm. They are planning a menu featuring smoked foods such as fish, meats and cheeses. Please call 669096.

#### **Church News**

Residents of Kirby Misperton may have noticed that the chiming bell of the church clock has fallen silent, and the clock has also stopped working. This is to enable urgent restoration work to begin. For over four decades the bells have not been in a safe state to ring and in recent years they have become so dangerous that action needed to be taken to secure them. Hopefully the clock will be back in action soon, the bells will take longer, but we do hope to have a Bell Restoration Project up and running this year. If you would like to help please get in touch. Rev Stephen Gamble. Tel 01751 474961 e-mail revsrgamble@hotmail.com

A MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING is to be held on Friday 27th September from 10.00 - 12.00 at Park Farm, Ryton. There will be a cake stall, tombola and a raffle. Sarah Tunnicliffe, daughter of David & Joan, who live at Park Farm, Ryton, completed a solo Channel swim on 1st August. Anyone who would like to sponsor her can do so at <a href="https://www.justgiving.com/Sarah-Channel-Swim-2013-Cancer-ResearchUK">www.justgiving.com/Sarah-Channel-Swim-2013-Cancer-ResearchUK</a> or <a href="https://www.justgiving.com/Sarah-Tunnicliffe-Channel-Swim-2013-Macmillan">www.justgiving.com/Sarah-Tunnicliffe-Channel-Swim-2013-Macmillan</a>

### Flamingo Land Giraffe Browse Request.

Anyone have any large trees that need pruning? Free tree surgery on offer from the zookeepers to help feed hungry giraffes! Many varieties welcome, including willow, chestnut, birch, hawthorn, and any fruit trees. Contact Kat Lund on 07788718794. Unfortunately the Giraffes will not be walking up the village to your to eat the browse only the zoo keepers and their tractor, trailer and saw!

# **BOWLS Begins again!**

The winter season for bowls begins on September 10<sup>th</sup> for one night, then every Tuesday and Wednesday following throughout the Autumn and Winter months. Start time is 6.30pm at the Village Hall. We are hoping for a few more members this year so please come and give it a try. Bring your slippers or flat soled shoes and bowls will be provided for newcomers. Ring Trevor and Edith Collier 668457.

### Neighbourhood Watch - Peter Bloom

1 Operation Hawk: North Yorkshire Police has launched a major operation to combat rural and cross-border crime. Operation Hawk will relentlessly pursue and disrupt travelling criminals who intend to prey on our rural communities. Maximising the use of Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) technology and sharing information with colleagues from neighbouring policing areas, teams of officers will be ready and waiting to pounce on those suspected of targeting farms, rural businesses, outbuildings and vehicles.

Action will also be co-ordinated alongside volunteers from the various Rural watch schemes, as well as support from key countryside partners such as the National Parks and the National Farmers Union to help spread crime prevention advice. Residents can also play their part by reporting any suspicious activity to North Yorkshire Police on 101, select option 1, and speak to the Force Control Room 2 A number of vehicles had diesel stolen from a secure compound on Showfield Lane, Malton over the weekend of 2 Aug to 4 Aug 2013 if you have any information please ring 101 quoting 12130132731. Please ensure property is secure.

3 Between 050813 and 110813 unknown persons have approached a property in Water End Brompton partially gaining entry to the property via an insecure side door and window whilst the occupants were away on holiday.
4 Fire damage caused to items in Wintringham church between 3pm and 10pm 21/08/2013.

5 Urgent observations requested for Blue Mercedes Vito Van reg JM06DOG and signwriting of Barney, Bo and Daisies Bus thereon.

Any such incidents report to North Yorkshire Police on 101. To report crime or anti-social behaviour the non-emergency number is 101 but in an emergency Call 999.

### **Parish Council News**

Please look at the Parish Council Noticeboard or the Parish Clerk Sally Brown on 01751 430 053 or by email sbrown1140@blueyonder,co.uk

### **Rainfall for August.**

This **August 41mm** were recorded compared to **95.7mm** in August 2012. Thanks to our Anonymous Recorder.

### Welcome to the Village

Les Ward and Patricia Francis moving into No 5 Woodlands and goodbye to the Halls who have moved out of that address to move to Middleton. Also leaving are the Goodwills(Oak Tree House) who are moving to Driffield.

### **Toddler Group**

Toddler Group held a reunion on Tuesday 6th of August at Hutton le Hole. Seven families with children's ages ranging from eight months to 14 years met for a lovely afternoon enjoying a picnic, paddle and ice cream.

The Toddler Group closed in October 2011 due to low numbers but all toys and equipment are still held at the Village Hall and available to anyone who is interested in restarting the group. It was always a good social group for Mum's to have a chat over a cuppa while children socialised with their own age group. Please contact the committee if interested.

### Nature Notes August - Alec Ward

3<sup>rd</sup> Large flocks of Skylarks on his mustard fields.
7<sup>th</sup> Large flocks of House Sparrows on his wheat fields (which explains perhaps why we can't hear these noisy, argumentative birds in the gardens at present!)
10<sup>th</sup> Watched a Squirrel crossing one of his large deep ploughed fields trying to reach trees on the other side.
14<sup>th</sup> Saw a weasel

29<sup>th</sup> Blue Tit chicks in a nest at Sandilands which is probably their third clutch of the year.

#### **Dingbat Answers**

1 Underground Station; 2 Wet behind the ears; 3 Abominable; 4 Puss in Boots; 5 One foot in the grave;

6 Cornerstone.

